BUCKLAND PARISH
 Minutes of the Meeting of Parish Council held on Monday2nd 2020 at Buckland Village Hall
Present:
Alex Wildman, Roger Podbery, John Connolly, Chris Langham, Mark Jepson, Fiona Bartholomew, Clerk 
In attendance:

1 member of the public (name on file for test and trace)
1 Apologies for absence

Judith Heathcoat(CC)    Jerry Avery(DC)
2 Declarations of Interest

None
3 Minutes of the last Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th Aug 2020, were approved and signed. 
Matters Arising
· Island outside Mollies    still no action

· Summerside Road Signs        See Agenda

· Salt Bin                        To be moved by JC with Richard Coombs
4
Oxfordshire County Council
JH sent her monthly report
4 Vale of White Horse DC

JA emailed his monthly report
6/7    Village Road Signage
          A report was given by FB and MJ on their meeting with Lee Turner of the County Engineers on the matter of 20mph signs in the village. A speed survey was suggested
          As a starting point at a cost of £125.00 per monitoring point. In total if we were to proceed it would be at a cost of approx. £5000.

          A debate then took place with differing views on the effectiveness of the scheme

          Especially as the 20mph couldn’t be enforced.
          Aw suggested we go ahead with the survey but wait until the New Year. This was agreed.

          It was agreed to look into advisory signs for example Village only. MJ to approach LT.

          In response to an enquiry from a resident for a Mirror at Bampton Turn it was discussed but Highways Policy do not encourage the use of them so the committee asked the Clerk to ask for the Hedge to be cut right back to improve visibility

          A copy of an email was received from a resident of Buckland Marsh sent to JH regarding traffic issues on the Bampton Road which the meeting commented on.
8       Christmas Tree
          The Clerk reported that we would be receiving a Tree again this year courtesy of Mr McNally
9        Phone Box Library
          MJ agreed to ask Mrs Jepson if she would take charge of the Library.
10      Website
          AW reported that the update was progressing.
11     Summerside Road Signs
         A discussion took place regarding a 20mph limit in Summerside and the rest of the Village. 
JH offered to put the PC in touch with the correct officer to understand the process, cost and signage ramifications. RP to draft a suitable email to JH.

12      Litter Pick
          The PC decided to wait until the spring.
13      Sludge Pile opposite the Warren
         AW to investigate, hopefully this would be spread and cultivated shortly.
14   
Any Other Business
      
The following subjects were mentioned
Hare coursing - a further email to be circulated advising residents on action to take.
Moving the salt bin from under the lime tree to the village hall car park.
The prospects of removing the styles from the gullup or replacing with kissing gates.
The Parish Council asked to place on the record our thanks to The Buckland Estate for the way they maintain the footpaths and bridleways in the Parish. Clerk to email Louise Wellesley.
The next meeting was arranged for Monday November 2nd  at 7.00pm

Chairman _________________________ Clerk_____________________ Date_______
